
UI GUIDE Programmer Announcement – North Carolina 
 

The Employment Security Commission of North Carolina is seeking IT programming 
staff resources with extensive experience in the UI GUIDE benefits system to assist 
current North Carolina development staff with major modifications to its UI GUIDE 
system.  A minimum of three years hands-on experience in the development, 
maintenance and support of the UI GUIDE mainframe COBOL benefit payment system 
is required. The specific IT staff skills required for this position include: 
 

• Extensive experience and understanding of a state UI GUIDE based 
COBOL/CICS system.   

• Extensive experience and understanding of UI GUIDE based data structures, in 
VSAM flat file format.  

• Hands-on experience in modifying UI GUIDE based application programs 
including the addition of new components and functionality. 

• Thorough knowledge of the requirements for implementation of the EUC and EB 
programs, and understanding their associated business rules. 

• Demonstrated ability in the detection and correction of deficiencies or errors in UI 
GUIDE based COBOL/CICS application code and data. 

• Understanding of UI GUIDE based system documentation 
  
Term of engagement: This is a temporary position from a minimum of six months to a 
maximum of twelve months. 
 
Compensation: Negotiable and commensurate with skills and experience 
 
Retirees are welcome. 
 
To apply contact: 
 
Robert Cottrell 
Information Systems Director 
Employment Security Commission – State of North Carolina 
P.O. Box 25903 
Raleigh, NC 27611 
 
Telephone: (919) 733-4806  
Fax: (919) 733-6404 
 
E-mail:bob.cottrell@ncesc.gov 
 


